
June 17, 2025 

The Honorable Curtis VanderWall 
Chair 
House Committee on Health Policy  
124 North Capitol Avenue, Room 519 
Lansing, MI 48933       

Re: MISAM’s Support for HB 4498, Syringe Service Programs 

Dear Chair VanderWall, 

On behalf of the Michigan Society of Addiction Medicine (MISAM), the medical specialty 
society representing physicians and clinicians in Michigan who specialize in the 
prevention, treatment, and recovery from addiction, thank you for your work to address 
the overdose epidemic in our state. We write today to express our support for HB 4498. 
This legislation would improve our state’s response to overdose epidemic by streamlining 
the certification of syringe service programs (SSPs) and decriminalizing the possession of 
materials distributed by these programs.  

Michigan is still facing an unprecedented overdose crisis. SSPs are a proven tool to 
improve public health and reduce overdose deaths.i As a primary function, SSPs 
distribute safe materials to people who use drugs. These materials include syringes, 
medical supplies, and naloxone. SSPs also provide educational resources and linkages to 
treatment for individuals with addiction. Indeed, research has indicated that those who 
participate in SSPs are more likely to seek treatment and stop using drugs as a result.ii 

SSPs are linked to other positive public health outcomes. For example, SSPs greatly 
reduce the spread of bloodborne infections, such as hepatitis B, hepatitis C, and human 
immunodeficiency virus (HIV).iii iv Additionally, SSPs provide safe disposal for used 
syringes,v promoting community safety. Further, SSPs often partner with local law 
enforcement to distribute naloxone to help reduce fatal overdoses in the community.vi 
Finally, studies suggest that SSPs do not impact violent crime rates in surrounding areas. 



In fact, research has shown that there is no difference in crime rates between 
neighborhoods with SSPs when compared to neighborhoods without them.vii viii 

Simply put, allowing SSPs to more easily expand into communities would reduce 
overdoses and save lives. As such, MISAM is proud to support HB 4498 and urge that 
this committee favorably report the legislation. Thank you for considering our 
perspective on this issue. 

Sincerely,  

Ismael D. Yanga, MD, FASAM` 
President, Michigan Society of Addiction Medicine 
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